
               City of Petersburg 

Minutes of the Regular City Council Meeting 

June 4, 2018, 7:00 PM 

Petersburg Municipal Building 

24 E. Center Street 

Petersburg, MI 49270 
 

A Regular Meeting of the Council for the City of Petersburg was held on the above date. 

The Meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Mayor, James W. Holeman 

Councilpersons present were Terri Bauer, Charles Bruckner, Dawn Cilley, Kevin Richards, Lawrence 

Schadewald, and Joanne Tollison.    

Absent:   

 

Moved by Tollison to approve the agenda as printed. Supported by Cilley.  Aye (7) Nay (0) Absent (0) Motion 

carried. 

 

Minutes of the last meeting were presented to Council in printed form as recorded. 

Moved by Richards that the minutes of the previous meeting, 6/4/18 be approved.  

       Supported by Tollison.  Aye (7) Nay (0) Absent (0) Motion carried. 

 

Public Comment: 

 

New Business: 

 

Mayor read letter from DEQ regarding mandatory water testing for 2 new substances.  AECOM, a 

contractor, will conduct sampling and will contact the City sometime before 12/15/18. 

 

Moved by Tollison to join PROTEC, Michigan Coalition to Protect Public Rights-of-Way, for one year 

trial with dues of $143.25. Supported by Bauer. Aye (7) Nay (0) Absent (0) Motion carried. 

 

Moved by Richards to raise all water rates 9% as of October 1, 2018 along with Bulk Water which will 

increase by $1.  Supported by Bruckner.  Roll Call Vote.  Aye (7) Nay (0) Absent (0) Motion carried. 

 

Old Business: 

 

Mayor reported Bobbi Carroll from Rotary Club would like to paint Perry Park benches/tables on 

Community Day with community involvement.   

 

Mayor reported attorney Fred Lucas prepared Quit Claim Deed for Miller easement property but it needs 

revision per Tim Davis.  Mayor will contact Mr. Lucas. 

 

Mayor reported a resident would like to use City Hall for the filming of a screen play on Sunday, June 10 as 

the library community room was not available.  Mayor will be present to supervise. 

 

Mayor reported DPW has almost completed cleaning of storm sewers and they have gone to summer work 

hours, 6am-2:30pm.  Also, Dave Kubiske of DAC is still working on water system improvement plan. 

 

A Reflection Court homeowner asked to have cracks filled in that street.  Mayor will assess and possibly 

seek a bid from Brian’s Sealcoating. 

 

Treasurer Goodin presented proposed budget amendments for this fiscal year for approval at next meeting. 

 

Clerk Goodin will contact Monroe County Sheriff to obtain additional police protection for Community 

Days, July 13 and 14. 

 

Tollison reported Mr. Nault’s tree will be cut down June 11.  She will be applying for the DTE tree planting 

grant soon. 

 

Moved by Tollison that Council adjourn at 7:55p.m. Supported by Bruckner. Aye (7) Nay (0) Absent (0) 

Motion carried. 

 

Guests:    

Employees: Leanne Goodin, Trudy Goodin 

 

 

Minutes submitted by:_______________________________ Leanne G. Goodin, Clerk 

 

Minutes approved by:_______________________________  Mayor James W. Holeman 


